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NEWS RELEASE 
FEMA’s Port intake center assists 175 workers 
Piti, Guam, June 21, 2023: The Federal Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA) Satellite Registration 
Intake Center at the Port Authority of Guam assisted 175 in the five days it was open. 

“FEMA was able to assist 151 Port employees and 24 Cabras Island tenants in the five days they were 
here at the Port,” said Port General Manager Rory J. Respicio. “We are grateful that FEMA was here to 
help our employees and tenants which enabled them to continue working to keep Guam’s 
commodities flowing into the community. I also want to thank Governor Lou Leon Guerrero, Lt. Governor 
Josh Tenorio, our Board, and our federal, local and industry partners for the tremendous amount of 
support they have given us on this road to recovery.” 

The Port satellite center operated on extended hours to accommodate those working the night shift 
and allowed Cabras Island tenants and employees with registration, filing a claim, providing updates 
on the status of an application, and general inquiries. Yesterday was the last day this location was open 
for assistance.  

Vessel Operations 
The Matson Kaimana Hila was fully discharged as of 7 a.m. today and departed the Port at 9:14 a.m. 
having unloaded a total of 446 containers. Three hundred sixty-seven containers were for Guam of 
which 67 contained refrigerated goods also known as “reefers.” Seventy-nine transshipment containers 
were loaded onto the vessel including 54 containers of dry goods and 25 reefers.   

The Mariana’s Steamship Agency’s (MSA) Kiowa Falcon arrived at 10:36 a.m. this morning. As of 4 p.m., 
58 vehicles were unloaded along with 10 containers of which two were reefers.  

APL’s CMA CGM Dakar arrived this afternoon at 2:48 p.m. Unloading operations will continue into the 
evening on both vessels.  

MSA’s Barge S-2011 left the Port at 1:17 p.m. today bound for Saipan with a load of 33 full containers. Of 
the 33 containers, 22 were transshipment including seven reefers. The remaining 11 containers were 
export containers stuffed in Guam that include two were reefers.  

Cargo and fuel processed since reopening 
The following fuel and cargo commodities have been processed and released into our island 
community since reopening the Port on Sunday, May 28, 2023: 

• 330 reefers; 
• 2146 containers with dry goods; 
• 1636 bundles of rebar; 
• 2 boxed steel pipes; 
• 75 bundle steel plates; 
• 824 vehicles; 
• 2 office trailers; 
• 175 units of general cargo; 
• 1 excavator, 1 backhoe; 4 trucks, 1 tractor; 2 dump trucks, 3 fuel truck, 1 drill rig; 1 school bus;  
• 1 bundle of chassis; and 
• 5 barges – fuel operations. 
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